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Telephone 
817-348-VOTE (8683) 
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817-348-8683 

E-mail Address 
lwvtarrantcounty@sbcglobal.net 

Web site 
www.lwvtarrantcounty.org 

Facebook 
www.facebook.com/LWVofTarrantCo 

www.facebook.com/LWVArlingtonAreaTX 

The mission of the League of Women Voters is to encourage informed 
and active participation in government and to influence public policy 

through education and advocacy. 

A Message from your President 

Dear Friends, 

 We have certainly hit the ground running in 2017! Filing for local 
offices is underway, and races across Tarrant County are filling 
up. Without out a doubt, this will certainly be a busy election   

season for the League. We need your help! 

  Even after the November election, anxiety about the future permeates the           
atmosphere going into these spring local elections. People are concerned with issues 
across the board, including education, healthcare, taxes and the environment.   

Voter information and education is critical, if democracy is going to work. Tarrant 
County voter turnout is abysmal, but citizens must be encouraged to participate and 
study the issues in all contested races. As you already know, our Voters Guide is the 
go-to source for fair, trusted, and balanced information in a world that is typically 
clouded by sensationalism and political extremes. It is the easiest way for potential 
voters to educate themselves before they head to the ballot box, so that everyone 
can be confident they are making the best decision possible for their communities 
and their families. 

Our volunteers make the Voters Guide possible. This spring, take the time to be a 
part of putting it together. If you would like to participate but don’t know where to 
start, feel free to email me at president@lwvtarrantcounty.org. If the Voters Guide 
isn’t your volunteer opportunity of choice, there are many other ways to help. Just 
let us know! 

I hope to see everyone soon. Cheers to an exciting spring! Together, we can make a 
difference. 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Mark your Calendar! 

LWVTC Annual Meeting, May 16, 2017 

~ Encourage your friends, family and colleagues  
to visit us at ~ 

WWW.LWVTARRANTCOUNTY.ORG 

~ Remind your friends, family and colleagues  
to LIKE us at ~ 

WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/LWVOFTARRANTCO  

http://www.lwvtarrantcounty.org
https://www.facebook.com/LWVofTarrantCo
mailto:president@lwvtarrantcounty.org
http://WWW.LWVTARRANTCOUNTY.ORG
https://www.facebook.com/LWVofTarrantCo
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The Electoral College 

This month we will be discussing the Electoral College.  As you know, the United States does not use the  

popular vote to elect our President and Vice President.  Rather, we use the Electoral College; an idea that our 

Founding Fathers believed would provide the best way to elect the President and Vice President.  They did 

this for two reasons:  

1) to protect the interests of the states with a smaller population and  
2) they feared a tyrant could manipulate public opinion and get elected. 

To quote Alexander Hamilton: 

  It was equally desirable, that the immediate election should be made by men most capable of analyzing 

the qualities adapted to the station, and acting under circumstances favorable to deliberation, and to a 

judicious combination of all the reasons and inducements which were proper to govern their choice. A 

small number of persons, selected by their fellow-citizens from the general mass, will be most likely to 

possess the information and discernment requisite to such complicated investigations. It was also       

peculiarly desirable to afford as little opportunity as possible to tumult and disorder. This evil was not 

least to be dreaded in the election of a magistrate, who was to have so important an agency in the      

administration of the government as the President of the United States. But the precautions which have 

been so happily concerted in the system under consideration, promise an effectual security against this 

mischief. 

Federalist Paper 68 

 

Each state is allocated a number of electors equal to its number of members of the House and Senate.  Then, 

these electors typically vote for the candidate that won their state’s popular vote.  Under this system, the   

President and Vice President may not be the candidates that win the popular vote.  Not only did this happen 

with this election, but it has happened four other times in our history (2000, 1888, 1876, 1824).  The 2000 

election (Bush vs. Gore), put this issue in the national spotlight and articles and arguments began appearing 

calling for the abolishment of the Electoral College and using the popular vote as the way to elect the         

President and Vice President. 

 

In order to change from our current voting process, the Constitution would have to be amended.  The most 

common way to amend the Constitution is for an amendment to be proposed by a two thirds majority in both 

houses and ratified by three-fourths of the States.   No small feat!  There have been over 700 proposals over 

the last 200 years that have been introduced in Congress to reform or eliminate the Electoral College. There 

have been more proposals for Constitutional amendments on changing the Electoral College than on any other 

subject. The American Bar Association has criticized the Electoral College as “archaic” and “ambiguous” and 

its polling showed 69 percent of lawyers favored abolishing it in 1987.  But surveys of political scientists have 

supported continuation of the Electoral College.  Public opinion polls have shown Americans favored       

abolishing it by majorities of 58 percent in 1967; 81 percent in 1968; and 75 percent in 1981. 

http://avalon.law.yale.edu/18th_century/fed68.asp
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The Electoral College 

Unit resources continued 

Here are some of the pros and cons of the Electoral College. 

Pros 

1. It protects minority interests. 

The Electoral College preserves the voice of states with lower populations and more rural areas.         
Especially in contemporary times, urban areas tend to be more populated, but the Electoral College 
saves the interests of farmers and those found in less bustling locations. 

2. It facilitates a two-party system. 

Some political activists may not be fans of the two-party system, but the Republican verses Democrats 
structure creates more stability.  The small number of political parties allows for generalized platforms 
instead of parties focused on specific issues. 

3. It directs more power to the states. 

States are given the power to select the delegates to the Electoral College, allowing them to participate 
in the selection of a president. It maintains the representative form of government. 

Cons 

1. The person a majority of Americans favor may not win. 

Certain smaller states have a larger percentage of Electoral College votes than their percentage of     
population of the United States. This is because the minimum number of Electoral College votes for a 
state is three. Some consider this to not be democratic. 

2. It’s complicated and dissuades people from voting. 

A popular vote is a simple majority, but the Electoral College consists of redistributing votes every 10 
years because of population changes and electing delegates. There are many more steps involved, 
which may give citizens the feeling that their vote does not matter, encouraging them to stay home  
instead of visiting the ballot box on election days. 

3. Small states and swing states get more power. 

One man does not equal one vote.  California’s 55 Electoral College votes mean there are 705,454    
people per vote while there are only 194,717 people for each of Wyoming’s three electoral votes. 

 

Discussion Questions 

1. Why should we or shouldn’t we abolish the Electoral College? 

2. Do you think that every vote counts? 

3. Should someone who receives fewer votes win? 

4. Does the Electoral College disenfranchise voters? 

5. Would a direct election favor the heavily urban areas over the rural areas 

6. Do the small states have too much weight in electing the President? 

7. Should small states have such a strong influence? 



Have you moved or changed your phone number? Please contact the League office 
at 817-348-8683 or email us at lwvtarrantcounty@sbcglobal.net so we can update 
our   Local and National Roster.  Thanks! 

Do you know that we have the following social media accounts for the League? 

Our Facebook Page is https://www.facebook.com/LWVofTarrantCo/ 

Our Twitter page is @LWVTarrant or you can access us by clicking on https://twitter.com/LWVTarrant 
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Volunteer Opportunities: 
¶ With the upcoming May elections, we will have plenty of work for you to do. There are still potential 

voters to register. We will need help gathering information from each of the cities and towns in Tarrant 
County regarding races & candidates and propositions to be included. If you can help by making phone 
calls we would be very happy to put you to work.  
Please contact Jeane Grisham at votersvc@lwvtarrantcounty.org or call her at 682-225-2984.  
¶ Check with other groups you belong to. Would they like a speaker on one of the issues the League 

supports? Let us know and we can provide one. If your group would like to discuss any issue we have a 
position on, we will be happy to help with resources. 
¶ If you have any ideas for upcoming Unit Meetings, email the office and we will try to incorporate 

them. 
¶ If you would like to help with a Silent Auction we are planning for the spring or if you have items to 

donate, contact Carol Cordell or call/email the office  
 

Especially Important!  ---  It is not too soon to begin considering a Board position for next year. 
Our Nominating Committee will begin reaching out for suggestions and volunteers by the end of 
this year. You can make a difference. We hope you will say YES if approached. 

In Memorium 

Please consider making a donation to LWVTC in honor of someone special. 

Make your check out to LWV Texas Education Fund to take advantage of the Tax Exemption. 

May 6, 2017 - Election Dates  

Last Day to Register to Vote Thursday, April 6, 2017 

First Day of Early Voting By Personal 
Appearance 

Monday, April 24, 2017 

Last Day to Apply for Ballot by Mail 
(Received, not Postmarked) 

Tuesday, April 25, 2017 

Last Day of Early Voting By Personal 
Appearance 

Tuesday, May 2, 2017 

Last day to Receive Ballot by Mail Saturday, May 6, 2017 (election day) at 7:00 p.m.  

mailto:lwvtarrantcounty@sbcglobal.net
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://www.facebook.com/LWVofTarrantCo/&sa=D&ust=1467387340393000&usg=AFQjCNFnHzWK5byYNue6VNL4lxkwVOM5Ig
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://twitter.com/LWVTarrant&sa=D&ust=1467387340393000&usg=AFQjCNFmX0OBMte3V5J0FsNG8Ylu5K5w3w
mailto:votersvc@lwvtarrantcounty.org
mailto:advocacy@lwvtarrantcounty.org
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APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP  

Bring Your Talent into the League of Women Voters  

Weôre the League of Women Voters® of Tarrant County (LWVTC), one of the hundreds of local Leagues across the nation whose 
membersðmen and womenðare committed to Making Democracy Work.  Our nonpartisan political organization encourages 
informed and active participation in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  LWV does NOT 
support or oppose any political party or any candidate.  Your membership automatically enrolls you in LWV-Texas and LWVUS at 
no additional costéand provides publications from all three. 

Mail your membership application, dues, and contributions to LWVTC, P. O. Box 100175, Fort Worth, TX  76185 or enroll online at 

www.lwvtarrantcounty.org/join.  
 

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES 

.ŀǎƛŎ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΥ 

Ã   $70/yr wŜƎǳƭŀǊ full voting member  

Ã $105/yr CŀƳƛƭȅ (two members in one household) 

Ã   $40/yr {ǘǳŘŜƴǘ    

 

hǊ 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΥ 

Ã $100/yr {ǳǎǘŀƛƴƛƴƎ Membership –  Elizabeth Cady Stanton 

Ã $150/yr !ŘǾƻŎŀǘŜ Membership –  Carrie Chapman Catt 

Ã $200/yr tŀǘǊƻƴ Membership –  Mary McLeod Bethune 

Ã $300/yr .ŜƴŜŦŀŎǘƻǊ Membership – Eleanor Roosevelt 

 

THE VOTER NEWSLETTER BY U.S. MAIL 

 

Ã $10/yr (online VOTER is no additional cost) 

 

  

Name ___________________________________________  E-mail_ _______________  _________________ 

Address __________________________________________ City/Zip _________________________________ 

  

Phone  (Home)________________  (Work)________________   (Mobile)_________________  (Fax)_________________ 
 

Would you like to attend one of our Unit meetings? If so, please indicate which Unit would best suit your needs. 
 

 Ã Arlington Area Ã Downtown Fort Worth Area Ã Northeast Tarrant County  

 Ã South/Southwest Tarrant County  

 $___________  For a tax deductible donation, write a separate check payable to: 

  LWV Texas Education Fund. 

http://www.lwvtarrantcounty.org/join.htm


FEBRUARY - MARCH 2017 CALENDAR  
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~ we are on the web! ~ 
www.lwvtarrantcounty.org 

February ~~  All Units: The Electoral College 

 
February  9~ Board meeting 5:30 in conference room at League office. Please Note: Board Meeting 

has been moved to 2nd Thursday of the month for the remainder of this fiscal year.  

February 12 ~ Lincoln’s Birthday 

February 14 ~ Valentine’s Day 

February 16 ~ Martin Luther King, Jr Day 

February 16 ~ Fort Worth Downtown Lunch Unit; NOON, Trinity Terrace, 1600 Texas Street; Reservations suggested 
but not required. Lunch is optional, cost is $11. Call Marjorie Montgomery, 817-885-8372 for reservation. 

February 16 ~ South/Southwest Dinner Unit; 6 PM, Olive Garden at I-20 and Hulen in the shopping center;  

 Reservations suggested. Call Mike Baldwin, 817-249-2193, for information 

February 20 ~ Arlington Area Unit; 7 PM, Fielder Museum, 1616 W Abram, Arlington.  

 Call Sharon Whittington, 817-615-1656, for information 

February 21 ~ NE/Mid-Cities Unit Meeting; 7 PM, Barnes & Noble in the Shops at NE Mall; Melbourne Rd. next to 
Best Buy; Reservations suggested. Call Georgia Kidwell, 817-282-0721, for information 

February 27 ~ Monday Matinee;  Gasland-2, 11AM, Arlington Police West Service Center, 2060 W Green Oaks Blvd, 
Arlington. Bring a sack lunch and a friend. 

 

March 2017 ~~  

March  9 ~ Board Meeting  

March 12~  Daylight Savings begins 
March 16~ Fort Worth Downtown Lunch Unit; NOON 

March 16 ~ South/Southwest Dinner Unit; 6 PM 

March 17 ~ St Patrick’s Day 

March 20 ~ Arlington Area Unit; 7 PM 

March 21  ~ NE/Mid-Cities Unit Meeting; 7 PM 

March 27 ~ Monday Matinee; 11AM 

All Members and Guests are welcome and encouraged to attend any League event. 
League Office Hours: M, W, F / 8:30am—12:30pm 

RENEWALS  

Welcome new LWV-TC member:  

Joy Nelson 

Thanks to renewing LWV-TC members:  

Bronson & Cathie Davis, Nancy McVean, Duane & Marjorie Montgomery, Linda Pavlik, 
Barbara Prabhu and Debbie Wolfe 

http://WWW.LWVTARRANTCOUNTY.ORG

